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Updated comments from the Highway Officer 
 
For the current nursing home use of the site, the North Somerset Parking Standards (2021) would 
require 7 car parking spaces and 1 space for a minibus.  The existing plans show 4 marked car 
parking spaces, a deficit of 3, and make no provision for a minibus. This assessment is based on 
NHS recommended staff levels for a nursing home with 21 rooms. No provision is made for cycle 
parking.  
 
Whilst it is not required to make good the existing deficit in car parking, the proposed development, 
which would maintain the existing layout with 21 rooms, would reduce the deficit in car parking 
provision and provide 9 car parking spaces, as well as providing safe and secure cycle parking 
facilities. Provision would also be made for Electric Vehicle Charging. 
 
The proposals are expected to lead to a reduction in on-street car parking and not have a 
detrimental impact on road safety. 
 
Additional Third Party comments 
 
At the time of this update sheet 59 additional letters of support have been received.   
The principal planning points made are as follows: 

 Positive for the local area to support refugees 

 Good use of a derelict site 
 


